DRAFT MINUTES of MEETING
Durham Township Board of Supervisors
Tuesday September 10th, 2024, 7pm 
Township Building Meeting Room
Resident Participation in person and via GoToMeeting
You can dial in using your phone.
Access Code:
412-395-229
United States:
1 (224) 501-3412
*6 to unmute to make a public comment when appropriate 

Call to Order / Pledge to American Flag / Roll Call Attendance:  			Time: 7:04pm
Present:		Supervisors:      Bartley Millett, Chairman
					Kathleen Gentner, Vice Chair
					Richard Johnson, Treasurer
					Danielle Cox, Administrator/Secretary
					Peter Cox, Roadmaster
					Peter Nelson, Solicitor
					
Absent: Ed Child, Zoning Officer.

A moment of silence was held to honor the events of 9/11. PRFR Flag raising event announced. 
Approval of Minutes from August 13th, 2024. Motion by KG, second by RJ Vote 3-0-0
Approval of Monthly Financial Report as of August 31st, 2024, Motion by RJ second by KG Vote: 3-0
Approval of Accounts Payable/Payroll as of September 10th, 2024. Motion by KG, second by RJ Vote 3-0-0 A. Mills asked about SECTV bill 
Approval Escrow Accounts as of September 10th, 2024. Motion by KG 2nd by RJ. Vote 3-0-0

Dubin State Police CPL Sadikovic was present to hear speeding concerns from residents. The following individuals made public comments during the discussion.
D. Funk: speeding, amount of traffic, lost pets, issue with a mail delivery driver. Aggressive driving habits, would like speed Humps
W. Apgar: Increase in daily cars (NJ), has almost been hit, would like speed humps 
B. Timochenko: Average speed is 45pmp 50 in the pm hours.
J. Chehi: Lower speed limit, amount of traffic is significant 
K. Clark: Rte 611 is also a concern
Garret: Stouts Valley Rd, speeding, beer/alcohol containers
B. Millett: Motorist running stop sign at Gallows hill and 212
Anna F: Agrees with neighbors @speed humps, what are the options in the meantime
B. Timochenko: suggest blinking lights around speed limit signs, painting on roadway.
W Apgar: More 25 mph signs
B. Powell: drivers don’t seem to care
P. Berk: Speeding, concerned about kids along the road. 
I. Blair: Kitner Rd is also a concerning area, speeding, tail gating 4 wheelers 
Several residences offered the PSP the use of their driveway monitor traffic. CPL Sadikovic reported there was an 18% increase in citations in the area and a decrease in traffic accidents, call volume has risen 25%. He will announce our concerns at roll call each day. Suggests a traffic study, lighted signs.
Vice Chairman Gentner explained the process of traffic calming, the board has directed the admin to get a firm price from Mease Engineering on a traffic study for the October meeting.

Motion to award the 2024/25 salt bid to riverside construction for $63.00. Morton was the lowest at $60.95 but was rejected due to not being a responsible bidder. Motion by KG 2nd by RJ Vote 3-0-0
Motion to approve DVC roofing to finish the final section of gutter replacement on the Mill in the amount of $6,290.00, Motion by RJ second by KG Vote: 3-0. B. Timochenko asked if PVC is being used again, it is. 
Motion to allow Chairman Millett to sign the McDevitt Stormwater O&M and developers agreement that were prepared by Solicitor Nelson after they executed by the McDevitt and rechecked by the Solicitor. Motion by RG 2nd by GG Vote 3-0-0


Met ed: Due to PUC complaints tree trimming had begun. Homeowners were notified with door hangers. 
Durham Springs: Chairman Millett informed the public there was a sketch plan review done at the Durham Township Planning commission meeting held September 9th 7pm at the Riegelsville Fire. D. Funk commented all residents that spoke were opposed for various reasons, traffic, safety, noise and light concerns.
P.O. Lease: Solicitor Nelson should have the review completed by October and it may be an uphill battle to get anything changed. 
Durham Community Day:  All vendors spots sold, hoping for a great turnout with free events.  
Act 167 update: No update.

Pete Cox, Road Master:  Working on ditch cleaning, pothole repair, equipment maintenance, weed whacking including the tailrace. Picked up cold patch at new enterprise. Daves Services worked on daylighting trees, still has 2 days of work left. Ordered new watch children signs for Old Furnace, checking on no through traffic signs. Milford Twp may have a bucket truck for sale, I reached out to them for more info. The Guardrail replaced at Stoits Valley and Sherers Hill, street signs are ordered.  Open house at Penndot on 9/18, traffic calming course 9/25. Resident M.Negri asked about ditch/drop off on Mine Hill Road, roadmaster is working on some solutions.
Zoning/Building:  Report given by Administrator. 
Environmental Advisory Committee: Chairman Timochenko reported they are working on an upcoming hike, tree measuring. Bird net is up and running on the pavilion. Still getting homeowner permission to access the creek the study. Springfield township has given their support.
[bookmark: _Hlk145666913]Durham Historical Society: Dave Oleska reported the steering oar on the boat is getting replaced, the grates on the distribution box were all removed and are being replaced. A Professor will be out to look at the “root cellar” 
Riegelsville Library: Dave Oleska reported the library had their last kids’ reading at the mill, Da Vinci Science Center on September 14th, October 12th Dinosaur Adventure and the fall book sale will be on November 22nd, 23rd and 30th. The library is still looking for a board member from Durham Township to fill Davids’s spot when he retires. David also complimented A. Mills on how he handled the P.C meeting concerning Durham Springs.
Planning Commission: Chairman Mills reported the September 9th meeting lasted 1.5 hours, all attendees were very respectful, the top complaints were fears over safety, noise and light pollution, traffic. J. Chehi asked why they were doing this as it’s clear no one want it here. B. Timochenko asked about getting a virtual option for Durham Springs Meetings
PRFR Report: Vice chairman Gentner explained the new law that allows an increase in mills 10 for fir, 5 for EMS. Worried about taxing residents out of Durham especially with school district raising taxes.





PSA: 
· Riegelsville Public Library will be hosting the following events: Da Vinci Science Center on September 14tt   at 11 am, Flea Market Saturday September 21st 9am to 2pm, Storytime with a firefighter October 8th at 10:30 am (part of fire prevention week) Dinosaur Adventure on October 12th at 11am, Fall book sale will be on November 22nd, 6pm to 8pm and November 23rd and 30th 9am to 4pm.
· Please return your UBREMS subscription and your PRFR fund drive donations. 
The Riegelsville Library is seeking Durham Residents interested in a board seat

Public Comment M. Negri asked if we had an ordinance for the horse manure droppings on local roadways.
B. Powell reminded attendees of 9/11

Chairman Millett thanked everyone for attending. 
Motion to Close: Motion by RJ 2nd by KG Vote 3-0-0
Time Closed: 9:01pm 



_____________________        ______________________            ______________________
         Chairman			Vice Chairman			Treasurer



